

E-mail: ciofs@ciofs.org www.ciofs.org

Circ. 41/08-14 Prot. N. 2472/13

Rome, February 6, 2013

To all National Councils of YouFra
To all National Councils of OFS
To International Councillors of YouFra and OFS

Dear brothers and sisters,

Peace and all good!

This year YouFra is preparing for its **5**<sup>th</sup> **YouFra International Gathering** that is going to take place in Sao Joao del Rey (July 19-22, 2013) in Brazil, a few days before the World Youth Day.

Since it is important to have as many representatives of YouFra national Fraternities as possible, we need your help! Although we are aware of the economical situation all over the world, we would like to ask you for your financial help, as to have some YouFra representatives from those countries in need. We already received some requests for financial help, but unfortunately we depend on donations. There is no exact amount required, so we would be very grateful for what you can offer.

You can make your donations through <a href="http://www.ciofs-finanz.org/index.asp?langu=EN">http://www.ciofs-finanz.org/index.asp?langu=EN</a>, indicating: YouFra International Gathering.

In the name of all YouFra Coordination Team, I recommend this Gathering in your prayers and I thank you for all the support that you will give us.

Peace and good!

Encarnación del Pozo Minister General OFS

Ell Pao 5

Ana Fruk
CIOFS Presidency Councilor for the YouFra